LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 12 SEPTEMBER 2007 AT 2.02 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman) Councillors Bainbridge (as substitute for Clarke) Bell, Boaden, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Prest, Scarborough, Mrs Styth, Mrs Riddle (as substitute for Stockdale), Tootle and Wilson

LC.14/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clarke and Stockdale.

LC.15/07
MINUTES OF LICENSING SUB COMMITTEES

The Licensing Manager submitted the Minutes of:

· Licensing Sub-Committee 3 which was held on 20 June 2007 

· Licensing Sub-Committee 4 which was held on 16 August 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 1 which was held on 20 August 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 2 which was held on 24 August 2007

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the following meetings attached as appendix A be noted:

· Licensing Sub-Committee 3 which was held on 20 June 2007 

· Licensing Sub-Committee 4 which was held on 16 August 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 1 which was held on 20 August 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 2 which was held on 24 August 2007

LC.16/07
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.76/07 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Officer reported on the application figures and stated that there were 22 applications for variations of licences pending.

He stated that variations to licences were down to approximately two a month, with transfers and changes of Designate Premises Supervisor becoming the more common application.  There had been 472 Temporary Event Notices (TENs) issued and they had continued to be popular with many villages/communities taking advantage of the ‘non bureaucratic’ method of holding an event.  Full licence holders had also been using TENs for one off events and a number of personal licence holders were specialising in running those events on behalf of organisations.

The Licensing Officer reported on current issues including a number of Licensing Update Seminars for the trade that were arranged to look closely at licence holder’s responsibilities under the Act and stressed the importance of staff training, especially with regard to under age sales.  The response from the trade was very poor with approximately 20% of licensed premises being represented.

A Member raised concerns regarding the low turn out to the Licensing Update Seminars and asked if there could be anything done to encourage the trade to keep up to date with the Licensing act.

The Licensing Officer responded that the numbers would have been lower had the admin team in Licensing not spent a large amount of time phoning members of the trade and explaining how important attending the seminars was in respect of due diligence.

In response to a Member’s question the Licensing Officer stated that the high number of TENs issued was due to the relatively easy application process.  The usual reason for refusing a TEN would be because they had not given the statutory the days notice and so could not be held.  There was administrative work involved in the applications but the Licensing Act allowed for a fee to be charged for the applications.

Members praised the amount of work which had been undertaken by the Licensing staff and thanked them for the work done and congratulated the staff on what they had achieved.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report LDS.76/07 be noted.

2) That a report be brought to the next meeting of the Committee highlighting the number of repetitive applications for Temporary Events Notices that had been received.

LC.17/07
STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY – FORMATION OF WORKING GROUP

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.75/07 regarding the formation of a working group to consider the draft Licensing Policy.

He stated that under the Licensing Act 2003 the licensing authority would, for each three year period, consult with certain statutory bodies and then publish a statement of its Licensing Policy.  The first Policy was published in January 2005 and consultation was taking place on a draft revised policy.  The return date for consultation was 26 October 2007 and it was recommended that a small working group be formed to consider the draft Licensing Policy Statement and prepare a report for ultimate adoption of the Licensing Policy by the City Council.

RESOLVED - That the following be appointed to the Licensing Policy Working Group:  Councillor Mrs Styth (as the Labour nomination), Councillor Mrs Parsons (as the Conservative nomination), Councillor Mrs Farmer (as the Liberal Democrat nomination), Councillor Morton (as the Chairman of the Committee) and City Council officers.
LC.18/07
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.77/07 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

He reported that with the exception of premise, where a variation was pending, all gambling premises within the local authority area had made their applications by 27 July 2007.  The licences had not bee issued due to the late publication of relevant regulations and the computer software had not yet been updated.  Because the applications were received before 30 July 2007 they had continuation rights to operate as normal.

RESOLVED – That Report LDS.77/07 be noted

(The meeting ended at 2.10 pm)

